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GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                         

February 18 – Karnes City 
UMC 

March 17 – Beeville New Life 
Church 

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

Gleanings from the Martin 
Luther King, Jr. 2016 
March 

For most of the years that I 
have been a pastor in Beeville 
I have participated in the 
Martin Luther King, Jr. Walk 
from the courthouse to the 
church that is hosting the 
religious service.  The walk is 
exercise of faith, striving for 
justice for all people, and 
healthy communication within 
community.  The service has 
been a community expression 
of the struggle for equality 
and justice with some 
dynamic, energetic, 
entertaining, and “wound up” 
preachers over the years, and 
has brought tears to my eyes 
on almost every occasion. 
This year as we gathered in 
Bethlehem Missionary Baptist 
Church and I sat on the 
podium in front of the choir 
and behind the preacher, I felt 
called to share awareness of 
the event and its relationship 
to The Walk to Emmaus.  The 
Rev. B.W. McClendon shared 
the words from 1 Corinthians 
1:18 (For the message about 
the cross is foolishness 

See DON page 2 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

Hello Windmill Community! 
We just had a great gathering 
at Mathis FUM Church. It 
was nice to fellowship and 
worship with our Emmaus 
Brothers and Sisters from the 
Mathis area. For those that 
couldn’t make it I hope to see 
you at the next Gathering at 
Karnes City UMC. 
The dead line cut off for 
making the Men’s walk in 
April is fast approaching. If 
you have a pilgrim please get 
the application in ASAP. If 
you don’t please think about 
how you felt at your walk and 
think about someone from 
your church or a friend that 
would be a good candidate. 
Go to the Lord in prayer that 
he would lead you to a 
pilgrim for the walk.  
 
In Mark 3:14 “Jesus 
appointed twelve that they 
might be with him and that he 
might send them out to preach 
and to have authority to drive 
out demons.” Only twelve – 
and one fell away and was 
replaced – but think of what 
Christ can do with a dozen 
ordinary people who deny 
themselves, take up the cross, 
and follow Him. Think of  
See Frank page 2 
 
 
 

 

 



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

DON continued from page 1                                                                                                                              
to those who are perishing, but to us who are being saved it is the power of God.) and then got going.  
Several themes came out with one being, “the problem is not skin; the problem is sin”.                                                                                                                                                         
What I really related to was what he said was what the Walk to Emmaus is to do as far as helping us be 
better in our churches that we work in. His words, “Preaching is for everyone, teaching is for the saints.”  
Not everyone responds positively to preaching and changes their lives, but those whose foundation is in 
the WORD of GOD are always open to new teaching aimed at growing their faith.  Sometimes we think 
that we should invite new Christians or even people who need “saving” to go on “the Walk to Emmaus”.  
But the walk is really for people already rooted in their spiritual journey who need more direction to be 
leaders in their respective church.                                                                                                               
Waylon Ford has put out a request for sponsors to submit applications for pilgrims for this year’s Men’s 
Walk.  We are down to 3 months and there are 0 applications submitted.  Even in churches that have been 
worked over, there are members who would benefit from a Spirit boost.  Sponsor them to become taught in 
a greater depth about their faith in Jesus and the preaching of the cross, which is the power of God.   

De Colores 

Pastor Don 

 

                                                                                                                          

 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Prayer List 

Shirley Berthold Nancy Pase 

Barbara DeLaRosa Gabriel Perez 

Lisa Garcia  Norma Proffitt 

Jason Gomez, Jr. Marla Scott 

Ann Jackson  Ken Stanton 

Bri Lohse  Durwood Thompson 

Liz Lopez  Richard Thompson 

Manuel Martinez Tiffany Tindol 

Kathryn Mylnar Kathy Vasbinder 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Frank continued from page 1                                                                                                                      
what he can do with you. I urge everyone to get that fire burning like it was when you came off of your 
walk. Get involved with ministries within your church. Stay involved in the Windmill Emmaus 
Community by sponsoring pilgrims, attending gatherings, attending candlelight, and attending closing. 
See you all at the gatherings. 
De Colores! 
Frank Schulenburg 
 
 
 
 

Fourth Day Speaker 

January 2016 

Tucker Rackley 

Beeville, Texas 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Waylon Ford 
Lay Director 
Walk # 1832 
April 7-10 

2016 
 
 

 

Howdy folks! February marks the 2 month mark before men's walk 1832, and as 
of the time I am writing this we have 0, zero, none, zilch confirmed pilgrims. I 
pray that by the time you receive this Breeze article, we will have many. We have 
one of the greatest communities in South Texas and I know we can all step up and 
get some pilgrims on this walk! It is up to YOU to find them. If you don't have 
anyone you would like to sponsor, talk/help somebody sponsor someone they are 
thinking of. God has big plans for the Windmill community, but they will only 
come together with our help. Remember, God has no hands, but ours. Please don't 
hesitate. I have a really strong team of good men and women who have already 
committed much time to the success of this walk. Please, do your part and let's 
make this walk happen! If nothing else, stop what you are doing (right now), bow 
your head (this will take 20 seconds) and ask God to bring us some pilgrims, and 
to guide His team. Thank you so much for the love and support I have received 
already, and thank you for getting out and helping all we can! 
Des Colores! 
Waylon Ford 
Mail pilgrim applications to Waylon at: 

2727 Oak Grove 

Beeville, TX 78102 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Ana Carter 

Lay Director  
Walk  #1856 
October 6-9    

2015 

 

 

Howdy to ALL!!! I pray that everyone is being blessed beyond measures!  As 
January comes to an end, it’s a reminder that time is going by quickly!  I am still 
in need of team applications.  I know that God has control of Walk #1856 and He 
is forming another GREAT TEAM to serve these pilgrims! We go to team 
selection in early March.   Team applications need to be turned in to me by 
MARCH 1st. I ask you to pray for this team and listen to God’s “nudge” to serve.  
If you need an application, please feel free to go online to 
 http://www.windmillemmaus.org .  If you need me to mail you an application, 
please feel free to call or email me.                                                                            
I also want to ask that you start considering sponsoring someone.  If you have any 
pilgrims in mind for the walk, now is the time to start talking to them and getting 
their applications submitted.   I know that God has plans for 36 amazing women to 
attend and be blessed to experience His Unconditional Love! 

Hope to see you at the gathering! 

De Colores!!!                                                                                                                         
Ana Carter                                                                                                                             
1001 N. Hackberry                                                                                                                 
Bishop TX  78343                                                                                                                  
361-537-3588                                                                                               
ramjdcarter@aol.com 

  

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Schulenburg        (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Jeff Muehl                    (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Beth Tatum                  (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Joe Weigang 
Jon Richardson 
Mark Garcia 
Marla Scott 
Terry Billman 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
           
 
  

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Danny Dobson 
(Windmill Emmaus Treasurer), P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78102.  If you already have a subscription, Danny will 
notify you when you need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to 
windmillprayers@gmail.com and Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund                $9310.58 

Scholarship Fund     $5309.51 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $391.00  

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Fourth Day Group, 
donations can be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer),   
P. O. Box 26, Beeville, Texas 78102. 

 

  


